
From: Kaola Swanson <kswanson@pacificforest.org> 
Sent: Monday, August 13, 2018 11:31 AM 
To: DAUGHERTY Peter * ODF; YOST Andrew * ODF 
Cc: SHEERAN Kristen * GOV; Laurie Wayburn 
Subject: Suggested Speaker for the next Forest Carbon Study Meeting 
 
Follow Up Flag: Follow up 
Flag Status: Flagged 
 
Hi Peter, 
I hope you're doing well, though I am sure you are extremely busy with all of the fires. I wanted 
to check in on a question I raised in the last Forest Carbon Study work group meeting. Kristen 
suggested following up with you directly. It was helpful to have the FIA team in person at the 
meeting, but I am still working to understand the purpose and methods associated with CalFire's 
AB 1504 approach and the ARB approach. The differences in the goals, data, and outcomes of 
the two methodologies as well as the work that they are now doing in California to crosswalk 
and have them interact is important for all of us in Oregon to understand. I have since spoken 
with both CalFire and ARB technical staff for additional information. I think it would be useful 
(and complementary to the FIA presentation) to invite Scott Klaus, who was a technical lead on 
the ARB emissions inventory in California, to speak in person at our next meeting. Klaus' 
experience could help to save us time and money in the long run. He can also provide some 
updates on the written reports on the two approaches that should be forthcoming in December. 
Please let me know what you think and if I can help to coordinate a presentation. 
 
Kaola 
Kaola Swanson 
Oregon Program Director 
The Pacific Forest Trust  
Working Forests Work Wonders for Us All  
920 SW 6th Ave, 12th Floor / Portland, OR 97204  
ph:503-839-1198 / f: 415.561.9559  
https://www.pacificforest.org/ 


